AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 2nd day of May, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman




Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Marvin Mickle from American Legion Post 1420 led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item #17: HIGHWAY: MEO Position. 
Added Item #18: ENGINEERING: Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant. 

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,660,372.97 for vouchers 161564 to 161776.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      5A. TOWN SUPERVISOR: Presentation by American Legion Post 1420
             John Masten, Commander of the Town of Newburgh American Legion Post 1420,  

             and Marvin Mickle presented both Supervisor Piaquadio and Highway Superintendent 
             Todd DePew with plaques of appreciation for their countless hours of dedicated work                

             in the best interests of the Town and for the residents they serve. 
6.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Petition of Orange Lake Construction -   

       Plan Amendment and Rezoning R-3 to B 
Councilman Ruggiero recused himself at 7:12 p.m. from this portion of the   

meeting.

     

Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby                        of Town Hall since Tuesday, April 12, 2016 and on the Town’s Web site since             Tuesday, April 12, 2016.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, April 20, 2016 and in the Sentinel on Friday, April 15, 2016.  This complies with all                  of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
MOTION was made 7:13 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Second                   Public Hearing on the Comprehensive Plan Amendment for the rezoning requested                by Orange Lake Construction.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie read a letter from a concerned resident regarding                   the possible rezoning of tax parcels S-B-L: 60-2-62; S-B-L: 60-2-72 and S-B-L:                 60-2-2.711.  The anonymous letter stated that the areas of Route 300-Route 52              and the New York State Thruway challenge the noise level (dump trucks, tractor             trailer, Jake braking, loud motorcycles and regular traffic) and environmental                    impact to Orange Lake Stream and air quality.  The proposed area is already a               dumping ground to trailers and other types of construction equipment.  Please               consider the following: appearance of our community; environmental impact;                value of our properties; quality of life and landscaping barriers, trees and fences              around the areas. 
Consultant, Charles T. Brown, PE, of Talcott Engineering Design presented to                       

the Town Board a request from Mr. Joseph Ruggiero regarding the rezoning                      

from R-3 to the adjacent B Zoning District which includes a portion of its parcel                 

on Gardnertown Road which does not front on any street but is within the area                   

bounded by Gardnertown Road, Route 300/Union Avenue, Route 52 and the                    

New York State Thruway.  

       Questions and comments made from concerned neighbors:

       Nicholas Gemma from Gardnertown Road commented that the anonymous letter             

       that Town Clerk Zarutskie read should be thrown out and asked that the Town                

       Board make their own decision. 

       Rita Sands from Union Avenue asked the Town Board what is the downfall if the            

       zoning doesn’t change?  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the owner                

       can apply to the Planning Board for approval for numerous uses of the property.  

       Cathy Negri from Union Avenue lives directly behind the property and stated that               

       there are many trucks coming and going and asked if there is a permit for the trucks   

       now.  Also has the DEC gone there and done an investigation as this property is a 

       Federal wetland.  The map has changed drastically and water is now coming toward          

       her property.  Ms. Negri is looking to the Town Board for help.  How can the residents 

       trust what has been going on from the past.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated 
       that there is no permit with respect to the trucks on the property and the Town alleged           

       in court that the owner was in violation of business code.  Supervisor Piaquadio said             

       that Code Compliance has visited the property and the DEC was notified.   Consultant, 
       Charles T. Brown, PE said that Mr. Ruggiero is willing to abide and will clean up some           

       of the issues brought forth this evening and will sign a civil compromise agreement.
       Rudy Baird from Union Avenue asked the Town Board what happens if the property 

       stays as it is now.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that this property is zoned for R-3                 

       and could be used for homes (six homes to an acre and the property is 26 acres).                 

       Mr. Baird stated that the housing in the Town is out of control and is happy with the              

       way things are now.
 David Negri from Union Avenue stated that he doesn’t want to impede on other             

 peoples’ rights but stressed that there is some type of dumping going on.  Mr. Negri 
 asked about the water that is now a pond.  There was supposed to be a drain put in              

 and it is now affecting his home.  Please check Google map as the property is being operated and expanded as a business which hasn’t been stopped.   

 Patrick Pavkovits from Tots-N-Us wanted to know what the dump trucks from Consorti 
 Brothers are doing everyday on the property and why is Tots-N-Us being dragged into 
 this.  Mr. Pavkovits said that he feels as if he is in the dark and would like to sit with 
 someone as to the pros and cons as he seems to be getting bits and pieces and needs 
 to know more about this request.  Supervisor Piaquadio said that a meeting will be 
 scheduled with Assessor Molly Carhart; Consultant Charles Brown; Joseph Ruggiero 
 and himself.
 MOTION was made 7:44 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing  

 regarding the Comprehensive Plan with no decision being made tonight.   The Motion  

 was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                
 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
 Councilman Ruggiero rejoined the meeting at 7:45 p.m.
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7.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:    
 
Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:
-  Mr. Canfield stated that he will put an update in each Board Members mail box.

Donald Campbell, Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current Activity: Calls for Service Taken: 9,115; Arrests: 454; Motor Vehicle 

   Accidents: 516; Traffic Tickets up 12.7%.

-  Reports are given on a week-to-week basis.

-  The Town has had an increase in drug activity and Police Officers have had to 

   administer narcon.
-  There has been an IRS phone scam going on, please be vigilant.  

-  The Junior Police Academy will start on Monday, July 11, 2016.

-  The Police will be working the Memorial Day parade that will take place on               

   Sunday, May 29, 2016.
Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:
             -  Sewer bond bills were mailed out on Monday, April 11, 2016.  

             -  The Town’s paid and unpaid 2016 property taxes bills were emailed to Orange County.  
-  The Receiver of Taxes and Assessment received the Collector’s Settlement from 

   Orange County, which was signed and returned to the Commissioner of Finance           

   along with the Town’s final payment for the 2016 property taxes.

      -  The 2016 water and sewer rates along with the sewer bonds rates have been updated  

          to our computer software. 

             -  The 2016 first quarter water and sewer bills are going out Monday, May 23, 2016.

      -  All bank codes are up-to-date.

      -  All four checking accounts are up-to-date and balanced.

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:

-  The Town’s Spring Leaf and Brush Pickup scheduled from April 25th to April 28th               

    is now complete. 

-  The Highway Department received the trailer today.  
-  Currently doing road maintenance and will begin paving in about three weeks.

-  There is currently an issue with the black topping.  
-  Working on clearing the Harcourt Cosman Drive water pond.
 

      Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following:
-  The Recreation Department ordered the fitness/exercise equipment and should     

                 be arriving in about 2 ½ weeks.  

             -  All camps are almost sold out.  
-  April has been the most productive month of all time with all records being broke.  

   Councilwoman Greene wanted to congratulate Mr. Petrillo and his staff for doing          

   a great job.  Residents started lining up at 3:00 a.m. to get spots for their children          

   in the camps.

-  Adult soccer is going well and are all full.

-  A Moonlight Hike with Mike is scheduled for Saturday, May 21st at Chadwick Lake 
   Park.  All interested will meet at the large pavilion at 7:00 p.m.  The fee is $5.00                

   and pre-registration is required. 
       James Osborne, Town Engineer, reported the following for John Platt, 
       Commissioner of Public Works:
-  The Stewart Airport tank has been taken off line as it is in the process of being           

   drained so that it can be painted.  Charlie Piper is aware of the situation. 

  
      8.   RECEIVER OF TAXES: On Line Payments

            Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor would like to review the Bond and Utility Billing         

            Online Payment System Proposal and Contracts prepared by Software Consulting               

            Associates a bit more.  The payments will allow Town residents to view their account 
            status and pay their bills online with the resident being billed a small convenience                  

            fee for paying online.   Town Accountant Ron Clum has also looked at the proposal.  
            MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Bond and Utility               

            Billing Online Payment System Proposal and Contracts prepared by Software                

            Consulting Associates contingent upon the review/approval by Attorney for the           

            Town Mark Taylor.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


            VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.                            

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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       9.   POLICE: Transfer of Funds
             Police Chief Donald B. Campbell requests the following budget transfer of                  

             $32,500.00 from the Law Enforcement Salaries Account #001.3120.0100 to                   

             the Unallocated Insurance Account #001.1910.0499.  This transfer is needed                          

             in order to pay for the deductible portion for Claim Numbers169050 and 160700.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the budget transfer                        

of $32,500.00 from the Law Enforcement Salaries Account to the Unallocated            

             Insurance Account.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      10.  INTERN PROGRAM
Supervisor Piaquadio would like to announce a Summer Intern program.  The              program would start Wednesday, June 15, 2016 and last for six weeks.  The                          following are needed requirements: 

1.  You must be between the ages of 17 to 22 years or older. 

2.  Preference goes to Town of Newburgh residents.

3.  A release form must be signed. 
This is not a paid internship, nor will college credits be given.  If you are interested, please submit the following information to Supervisor Piaquadio at e-mail address supervisor@townofnewburgh.org or (845) 564-4552 and include the following:

1.  Your area of Interest.

2.  The days and hours you would like to Intern.

3.  A short paragraph stating the reason you would like to Intern.
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Summer Intern program.
             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.    


             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      11.  RECREATION: Resolution on Use of County Bus
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving              the Resolution authorizing the 2016-2017 agreement in support of Transportation Services for the elderly program, under the Orange County Community Services           for the Elderly (CSE) program.         
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Resolution authorizing             the 2016-2017 agreement in support of Transportation Services for the elderly               program, under the Orange County Community Services for the Elderly (CSE)             program.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    


             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.            
      12.  ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS: Appointment to Fill Vacancy

Supervisor Piaquadio recommended that Darrell W. Bell be appointed to fill the           vacancy caused by the resignation of Grace Cardone on the Zoning Board of                Appeals (ZBA).  Mr. Bell’s term will expire on December 31, 2019.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to appoint Darrell W. Bell to the                 Zoning Board of Appeals.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.            
      13.  ETHICS BOARD: Appointment to Fill Vacancy

Supervisor Piaquadio recommended that John Doerre be appointed to fill the                     vacancy caused by the resignation of Nicole Sprague on the Ethics Board.                     Mr. Doerre’s term will expire on July 31, 2017.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint John Doerre to                                 the Ethics Board.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.            
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             TRAFFIC ADVISORY BOARD: Appointment to Fill Vacancy

Supervisor Piaquadio recommended that Anthony Marino be appointed to the                  Traffic Advisory Board.     

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint Anthony Marino to                               

the Traffic Advisory Board.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.            
     14.   DATA PROCESSING: 
A.  Transfer Funds Out of Computer Reserve Account 
                   Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to transfer $1,690.00 from the  

                   Computer Reserve Account #001-878 to pay for the Digital Video Recorder.

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the transfer of              

                   $1,690.00 from the Computer Reserve Account.  The Motion was seconded                

                   by Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

B.  Purchase Digital Video Recorder  

                  Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to purchase one Digital Video           
                  Recorder 2 TB Hardrive 16 Inputs from De-Ben Security Systems Inc. of                  

                  Newburgh for a cost of $1,690.00.  
                  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing one                  

     Digital Video Recorder 2 TB Hardrive from De-Ben Security Systems Inc. of
                  Newburgh for $1,690.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
15.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal Veterinary Bills

Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                             the feline veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount                   of $347.42.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account              to pay for the feline veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the              amount of $347.42.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
16.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Hiring of Part Time Fire Inspector 

             Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests approval to hire                       

             Kevin Jowell as a part time Fire Inspector with a salary of $19.00 per hour.                          

             Mr. Jowell’s start date will be on or after Thursday, May 12, 2016, contingent                          

             upon his completion of a physical, fingerprints and paperwork.  
             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve hiring Kevin Jowell as                             

             a part time Fire Inspector with a salary of $19.00 per hour and contingent upon                          

             his completion of a physical, fingerprints and paperwork.  The Motion was                          

             seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     17.   (ADDED ITEM) HIGHWAY: MEO Position
Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests permission to post for one MEO  position.    
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve posting for one MEO          position.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman           

Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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     18.   (ADDED ITEM) Engineering: Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to transfer $100,000.00 from the Interfund Line Account #49902.0900 to the DAT WTP Capital Project Account #6055.0200.   The transfer will cover the near term remedial and litigation costs                    until a negotiated or court ordered settlement is reached.  The remedial costs                        will most likely be reimbursed through the Town’s NYSEFC financing agreement  charged against Worth’s retainage and the litigation costs may or may not be             reimbursed through NYSEFC.  
             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of                     

             $100,000.00 from the Interfund Line Account to the DAT WTP Capital Project              

             Account.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 19.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

      Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -  Please try and conserve water when possible as the Town is down a lot of rain.


 -  We have tremendous workers and Department Heads in the Town.  Thank you             

           for all your hard work.


 -  There have been three overdoses brought back to life this week.  Thank you to                

           the Police Department.     
       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -  I would like to wish everyone a Happy Mothers’ Day and enjoy Sunday.

 -  There will be a Sunday, May 29th 10:00 a.m. Memorial Day Service at Town Hall.               

           Carl Dubois will be the guest speaker including the Pledge of Allegiance and the 
           singing of God Bless America.
       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -  Thank you to our Police Department as they are doing a hell of a job.  The Officers 

           have responded to overdose calls this past week and have saved lives.   Keep up             

           the good work!
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:

       -  This is the last Town Board meeting before the Memorial Day parade that will                   

           be held on Sunday, May 29, 2016.  The parade will begin at 1:00 p.m. with                

           Marvin Mickle as the Grand Marshall.


 -  The Town Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday, May 21st from 9:00-12:00 p.m. 

 -  The New Windsor Town Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday, May 14th.      

 -  Assessor Molly Carhart has done a superb job.  The tax assessment roll can be 

                 viewed from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. in the Town Clerk’s office or can be viewed on              

                 the Town’s website.

Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -  The Police Department have saved two to three lives this week and last week                   

           due to drug overdoses.  
20.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       John Masten from American Legion Post 1420
       Mr. Masten stated that the American Legion members will be visiting all cemeteries            

       honoring our veterans for the Memorial Day holiday with flags being placed.

       David Negri from Union Avenue
       Mr. Negri asked the Town Board about the City of Newburgh stopping their drinking 

       water supply and if the Town was affected with the contamination.   Town Engineer               

       Jim Osborne stated that the Town has tested our water and sent it to the EPA.  There 

       was no contamination detected in our water supply.
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     21.   ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town                       

             Board meeting at 8:11 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 5/6/16
